
PUBLIC WORKS  MARCH 22, 2021  

The meeting was called to order at 6:43 PM by Alderperson Dale Toellner with the following 

roll call: 
 

Attendee Name Title Status Arrived 

Bob Smith Chair Present  

Rachel Forster Alderperson Absent  

Dale Toellner Alderperson Present  
 

 

Others present:  Ald. Olson, Ald Frings, Ald. Henkel, Mayor Boelk, Don Neitzel, Jonahan Schatz, Lt, 

Toellner, Tracy Nadolski, Sara Decker 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Approve the Minutes of the February 22, 2021 Meeting 

RESULT: TABLED [UNANIMOUS] 

MOVER: Bob Smith, Chair 

SECONDER: Dale Toellner, Alderperson 

AYES: Smith, Toellner 

ABSENT: Forster 

CITIZEN COMMENTS 

None.  

MONTHLY UTILITIES REPORT 

Water Distribution System Update 

-Reports for corrosion control, annual water use, and cross connection summaries have all been 

submitted to the DNR. CCR has also been submitted. 

- Mayville has been awarded funding to remove lead water services. Depending on actual costs, 

we should be able to remove every service. 

- We have been working with Baker Tilly to complete the audit and PSC pages.  

- Paperless billing is now available. Customers can call or e-mail to be added to this listing. 

Wastewater Treatment Plan Operations Update 

- The monthly DMR, quarterly short forms, and mercury minimization plans were 

submitted to the DNR. R 

- We have received some of the quotes necessary for cured in place pipe lining. We are 

waiting on a few more to complete projects on Riverview Heights and Muzzy St.  

- Chemical pumps are being modified to accommodate significantly lower chemical flows 

than previous chemicals used and should save a significant amount of costly chemical. 

MONTHLY ENGINEERING & PLANNING REPORT 

MONTHLY DPW REPORT 

Sara read Jack's report.  

Pot Holes 

pot holes-filling pot holes throughout the city.  There are a lot 
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Tree Trimming 

tree trimming-trimming throughout the whole town 

Snow Events 

snow events-had a couple this month, but slowing down with the nice weather 

Brush Pickup 

brush pickup-last Monday of every month 

Bucket Truck 

bucket truck-had it repaired for $8,000. Wouldn’t pass inspection 

Loader 

Loader --$18,000 worth of work to be done also to pass inspection 

Dams 

dams -gates are open. lower dam 12 inches, upper dam 9 inches.  Aerators have been removed.  

MONTHLY PARK REPORT 

Sara read John's report.  

Buildings Report 

Rentals are starting to pick up at all buildings. Pavilion showings for future events are 

starting to pick up also. We have received our first quote for siding at the Pavilion and 

should be receiving our second bid at any time. I am starting to clean seasonal buildings 

next week and hoping to turn on water the first week in April.  

Grounds Report 

Clean up of the parks has started for the opening this spring. The Ziegler Trail is being 

finished this week. The trail has gravel now and the foot traffic on the trail has increased. 

We are having a problem with people not picking up the dog waste after they leave our 

parks. I am going to be placing signs up warning people to clean up after their dogs or 

dogs won’t be allowed in the parks.  I have received numerous complaints from people 

who are using Ziegler Trail. I took pictures of all the waste on the trails. Mike Kurutz had 

said that in the past the reason nothing was done to possibly keep the dogs out of the 

parks was because they had nowhere to take their dogs. We have the dog park now. I am 

going to place signs, garbage cans and dog bags throughout the parks and if the dog 

waste is still not being cleaned up then we will look at becoming stricter with dogs in the 

parks.  

Parks Projects 

The Frisbee Golf Course is going ahead as planned. The construction has been pushed 

back slightly due to some funding coming to the Rotary from the national Rotary. The 

construction date is hopefully going to be in May. I am waiting for the final bid from 

Northwest Cable to trench in the electric for the lights to be installed on the upper dam 

and staircase that stretches between the Dam and German St. The Mayville Sting applied 
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for a grant from the Bachhuber Foundation to redo our dugouts at Theiler Park and was 

given the Grant. 
Date and time of the next Park and Rec board meeting is Tues April 20th 6pm at the Tag Center 

ADJOURNMENT 

Motion 

Motion to adjourn at 6:53 p.m. 

RESULT: CARRIED [UNANIMOUS] 

MOVER: Bob Smith, Chair 

SECONDER: Dale Toellner, Alderperson 

AYES: Smith, Toellner 

ABSENT: Forster 

 

Sara Decker, City Clerk  


